Minutes from meeting of Mt Cook Mobilised 30 September 2007

Venue: 40 Wallace St. Mt Cook (Thanks to John and Joss Morrison)
Time: 4 – 5.30pm
Present:
Carol Comber, Peter Cooke (chair), Steve Cromb, Annie Fleetwood, Jacky Haydn, Ruth Jeffery, John Morrison, Joss Morrison, Karen Smyth, Sue Stewart, Jane Loughnan, Alison Smith, Chris O’Gorman
Apologies:
Jack Ruben, Iona Pannett, Geoff Stone, Helene Ritchie, Celia Wade-Brown, David Smyth, Ross Tanner
Discussion

Organising Ourselves

John Morrison and Dave Smyth attended the recent Newtown Residents Association (NRA) meeting.  The meeting spent time discussing pros and cons of being formally constituted (see Dave Smyth’s notes).  NRA is happy to be an umbrella association for this group.  For more info on NRA see http://www.nra.wellington.net.nz/ 
The Friends of Nairn St Park and Neighbourhood (FONSPAN) group is another local group that is formally constituted (membership by annual gold coin membership), Brian Carmody is the chairman – FONSPAN is currently in recess.  More details at Friends of Nairn St Park & Neighbours
The Friends of Wright St & Production Village development was discussed.  Jane Loughnan is the representative.

It is important to form alliances with these existing groups.  The options for organizing the Mt Cook group may vary depending on what we want to achieve.
Development of a Manifesto (what) & strategy (how) for Mt Cook

Not discussed

ACTION:
Annie Fleetwood to seek input from Brian Carmody
Foodstuffs

Annie and Peter have copies of Wayne O’Styke’s letter to Iona (from Foodstuffs Wellington) dated August 2007.  Letter advises “we will contact you”, but group decided that 3 months has lapsed.

ACTION:
Peter Cooke to draft a reply to Foodstuffs to request a meeting

ACTION:
John Morrison to make an official request to Council to be notified of details of the Foodstuffs application.  This will include receiving a copy of the proposal that Foodstuffs have put to Council and Council’s reply / conditions

TSW

John has heard that in 2 weeks Scott Wilson will be announcing TSW’s move to Newtown School pool.  Jacky spoke to Scott a week ago, but this was not mentioned.  Agreed this is good news for locals learning to swim.

Memorial Park
Not discussed.

Te Whaea (The Dance School)

There is talk of the back part of Te Whaea becoming a cultural centre.

Keeping in Contact with Council

Peter Frater suggested we sign-up for the Council’s “Web Alert”.  This email service sends alerts of all of Council happenings throughout Wellington.
Need to be aware of the District Plan and implications for Mt Cook.

ACTION:
Karen Smyth to sign-up and monitor WebAlert mails for a month
ACTION:
John Morrison to speak to town planning contacts at Council
Local Community Institutions - Representation

Wellington High School

Not discussed

Massey University

No contact yet

YMCA



Not discussed.

No one at the meeting from Mt Cook School, Housing NZ flats or Arlington Flats.  Will try to make contact.   

ACTION:
Karen Smyth to contact the Housing NZ Rep for the Rolleston St Apartments

ACTION:
Carol Comber to contact Gabriel O’Brien (Mt Cook School) and the Arlington Flats Social Worker
Traffic

Traffic counters are in place at several locations around Mt Cook at present as part of the Council’s Safer Streets programme. http://www.wellington.govt.nz/projects/ongoing/saferroads/saferroads.html
The Bidwill St traffic lights were installed after FONSPAN lobbied for them.  There are still a lot of accidents on Bidwill St.
Need to make contact with the Traffic Management Officer at the Council.

Keen to find out more about the Adelaide Rd project, and whether Wallace St is being considered.

Key streets that we see as needing traffic management intervention – Bidwill, Wallace, Wright, Tasman.  At the Public Meeting, Mt Cook School stressed the danger of persistent red-light runners on the corner of Buckle and Tory Sts.  A team of locals with cameras could monitor this intersection, taking note of number plates, make, model and colour of cars running red lights.
ACTION:
Sue Stewart to contact Police Roadwatch to ask for a Red Light Runners campaign on the corner of Tory and Buckle

Heritage Awareness

The Council has supplied a copy of the Mt Cook History written as part of the review of Newtown, Mt Cook and Berhampore to Karen.  (Thank-you, Jack, for your help with this.)
ACTION:
Karen Smyth emailing a copy to anyone who would like a copy

Newsletter

Jacky and Geoff met to start planning the newsletter “The Carillon”.

Mt Cook T-shirts

Carol has taken over the T-shirt orders from Julia.  For details of sizes and colours go to http://mtcookmobilised.pbwiki.com/Mt+Cook+T-Shirt   
We need 11 more confirmed T-shirt orders before we can go to the printers.  To order T-shirts, email  mtcookmobilised@gmail.com or phone Carol on 934 6817. (Thanks for your order, Ruth!).
Next Meeting
Date: 
Sunday, 28 October
Venue: 
40 Wallace Street

Time: 
4pm
